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When the king had departed on his journey, the vizier said in himself, 'Needs must I look upon this damsel whom the king loveth with all this love.'
So he hid himself in a place, that he might look upon her, and saw her overpassing description; wherefore he was confounded at her and his wit was
dazed and love got the mastery of him, so that he said to her, saying, 'Have pity on me, for indeed I perish for the love of thee.' She sent back to
him, saying, 'O vizier, thou art in the place of trust and confidence, so do not thou betray thy trust, but make thine inward like unto thine outward
(113) and occupy thyself with thy wife and that which is lawful to thee. As for this, it is lust and [women are all of] one taste. (114) And if thou
wilt not be forbidden from this talk, I will make thee a byword and a reproach among the folk.' When the vizier heard her answer, he knew that she
was chaste of soul and body; wherefore he repented with the utmost of repentance and feared for himself from the king and said, 'Needs must I
contrive a device wherewithal I may destroy her; else shall I be disgraced with the king.'.The eunuch returned and told the king, who said, "Indeed,
we have been neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with the king? By Allah, my soul misdoubted me that the youth was of
the sons of the kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his usage of] El Abbas and said to him, "O king, what is it thou regrettest
with this exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth, who gave us the rubies?" "Assuredly," answered she; and he said,
"Yonder youths, who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his father King El Aziz, lord of Yemen, hath pitched his camp in the
Green Meadow; for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his troops is [four-and-] twenty thousand men." [Then he went out
from her], and when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had compassion on his case and sent after him, counselling him to send for the
mamelukes and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..The Sixteenth Night of the Month..Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh, iii.
224..There was once aforetime a chief officer [of police] and there passed by him one day a Jew, with a basket in his hand, wherein were five
thousand dinars; whereupon quoth the officer to one of his slaves, "Canst thou make shift to take that money from yonder Jew's basket?" "Yes,"
answered he, nor did he tarry beyond the next day before he came to his master, with the basket in his hand. So (quoth the officer) I said to him,
"Go, bury it in such a place." So he went and buried it and returned and told me. Hardly had he done this when there arose a clamour and up came
the Jew, with one of the king's officers, avouching that the money belonged to the Sultan and that he looked to none but us for it. We demanded of
him three days' delay, as of wont, and I said to him who had taken the money, "Go and lay somewhat in the Jew's house, that shall occupy him with
himself." So he went and played a fine trick, to wit, he laid in a basket a dead woman's hand, painted [with henna] and having a gold seal- ring on
one of the fingers, and buried the basket under a flagstone in the Jew's house. Then came we and searched and found the basket, whereupon we
straightway clapped the Jew in irons for the murder of a woman..When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, iii. 135..22. Alaeddin
Abou esh Shamat ccl.? ? ? ? ? And who can tell if ever house shall us together bring In union of life serene and undisturbed content?.The Fifth
Day.Here the treasure-seeker brought out a book and reading therein, dug in the crest of the mountain five cubits deep, whereupon there appeared
to him a stone. He pulled it up and behold, it was a trap-door covering the mouth of a pit. So he waited till the [foul] air was come forth from the
midst of the pit, when he bound a rope about the boy's middle and let him down to the bottom, and with him a lighted flambeau. The boy looked
and beheld, at the upper end of the pit, wealth galore; so the treasure-seeker let down a rope and a basket and the boy fell to filling and the man to
drawing up, till the latter had gotten his sufficiency, when he loaded his beasts and did his occasion, whilst the boy looked for him to let down to
him the rope and draw him up; but he rolled a great stone to the mouth of the pit and went away..? ? ? ? ? The intercessor who to thee herself
presenteth veiled Is not her like who naked comes with thee to intercede.'.After this, the authorities compounded with the highwayman for his
submission, and when he came before them, they enriched him and he became in such favour with the Sultan's deputy that he used to eat and drink
with him and there befell familiar converse between them. On this wise they abode a great while, till, one day, the Sultan's deputy made a banquet,
and therein, for a wonder, was a roasted francolin, which when the robber saw, he laughed aloud. The deputy was angered against him and said to
him, "What is the meaning of thy laughter? Seest thou default [in the entertainment] or dost thou mock at us, of thy lack of breeding?" "Not so, by
Allah, O my lord," answered the highwayman. "But I saw yonder francolin and bethought myself thereanent of an extraordinary thing; and it was
on this wise. In the days of my youth, I used to stop the way, and one day I fell in with a man, who had with him a pair of saddle-bags and money
therein. So I said to him, 'Leave these bags, for I mean to kill thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the fourth part of [that which is in] them and leave [me] the
rest.' And I said, 'Needs must I take the whole and slay thee, to boot.' Then said he, 'Take the saddle-bags and let me go my way.' But I answered,
'Needs must I slay thee.' As we were in this contention, he and I, behold, he saw a francolin and turning to it, said, 'Bear witness against him, O
francolin, that he slayeth me unjustly and letteth me not go to my children, for all he hath gotten my money.' However, I took no pity on him
neither hearkened to that which he said, but slew him and concerned not myself with the francolin's testimony.".? ? ? ? ? But deemed yourself
secure from every changing chance Nor recked the ebb and flow of Fortune's treacherous tide..When the merchants saw him, they accosted him and
said, "O youth, wilt thou not open thy shop?" As they were bespeaking him, up came a woman, having with her a boy, bareheaded, and [stood]
looking at El Abbas, till he turned to her, when she said to him, "O youth, I conjure thee by Allah, look at this boy and have pity on him, for that his
father hath forgotten his cap in the shop [he lost to thee]; so if thou will well to give it to him, thy reward be with God! For indeed the child maketh
our hearts ache with his much weeping, and God be witness for us that, were there left us aught wherewithal to buy him a cap in its stead, we had
tunisia-social-economic-environmental-issues.pdf
Page 1/9

Tunisia Social Economic Environmental Issues

not sought it of thee." "O adornment of womankind," replied El Abbas, "indeed, thou bespeakest me with thy fair speech and supplicatest me with
thy goodly words ...But bring me thy husband." So she went and fetched the merchant, whilst the folk assembled to see what El Abbas would do.
When the man came, he returned him the gold he had won of him, all and part, and delivered him the keys of the shop, saying, "Requite us with thy
pious prayers."Therewithal the woman came up to him and kissed his feet, and on like wise did the merchant her husband; and all who were present
blessed him, and there was no talk but of El Abbas..As for Er Reshid, he shut himself up with Tuhfeh that night and found her a clean maid and
rejoiced in her; and she took high rank in his heart, so that he could not endure from her a single hour and committed to her the keys of the affairs
of the realm, for that which he saw in her of good breeding and wit and modesty. Moreover, he gave her fifty slave-girls and two hundred thousand
dinars and clothes and trinkets and jewels and precious stones, worth the kingdom of Egypt; and of the excess of his love for her, he would not
entrust her to any of the slave-girls or eunuchs; but, whenas he went out from her, he locked the door upon her and took the key with him, against
he should return to her, forbidding the damsels to go in to her, of his fear lest they should slay her or practise on her with knife or poison; and on
this wise he abode awhile..To return to his wife and her mother. When the former arose in the morning and her husband returned not to her with
break of day, she forebode all manner of calamity and straightway despatched her servants and all who were with her in quest of him; but they
happened not on any trace of him neither fell in with aught of his news. So she bethought herself concerning her affair and complained and wept
and groaned and sighed and blamed perfidious fortune, bewailing that sorry chance and reciting these verses:.? ? ? ? ? I wander seeking East and
West for you, and every time Unto a camp I come, I'm told, "They've fared away again.".? ? ? ? ? Tis gazed at for its slender swaying shape And
cherished for its symmetry and sheen..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story i.? ? ? ? ? Were my affliction thine, love's anguish hadst thou dreed
And in the flaming hell of long estrangement sighed..91. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain dclxxviii.? ? ? ? ? If thou forsake us, there is
none Can stand to us instead of thee..On the morrow, she said to the old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the ordinary." So he
repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with which the old man
returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew and fetched it. Then
they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following verses:.? ? ? ? ?
Could they who reproach me but see my sufferings, their hearts would relent; They'd marvel, indeed, at my case and the loss of my loved ones
bewail..? ? ? ? ? Leave rhyming, madman that thou art, lest, bound upon the cross, Thou thy presumption in the stead of abjectness repent..Officer's
Story, The Tenth, ii. 172..Meimoun was silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'Sing to the kings of the Jinn this day and to-night until
the morrow, when the boy will be circumcised and each shall return to his own place.' So she took the lute and Kemeriyeh said to her, (now she had
in her hand a cedrat), 'O my sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Tuhfeh, and improvising, sang the following
verses:.Officer's Story, The Seventh, ii. 150..So she arose and making the ablution, prayed that which behoved her of prayers (213) and
accompanied the four queens to the palace, where she saw the candles lighted and the kings sitting. She saluted them and seated herself upon her
couch; and behold, King Es Shisban had changed his favour, for all the pride of his soul. Then came up Iblis (whom God curse!) and Tuhfeh rose to
him and kissed his hands. He in turn kissed her hand and called down blessings on her and said, 'How deemest thou? Is [not] this place pleasant, for
all its loneliness and desolation?' Quoth she, 'None may be desolate in this place;' and he said, 'Know that no mortal dare tread [the soil of] this
place.' But she answered, 'I have dared and trodden it, and this is of the number of thy favours.' Then they brought tables and meats and viands and
fruits and sweetmeats and what not else, to the description whereof mortal man availeth not, and they ate till they had enough; after which the
tables were removed and the trays and platters (214) set on, and they ranged the bottles and flagons and vessels and phials, together with all manner
fruits and sweet-scented flowers..Ishac entered, he and his company, and seating themselves in the place of honour, amused themselves by looking
on the slave-girls and mamelukes and watching how they were sold, till the sale came to an end, when some of the folk went away and other some
sat. Then said the slave-dealer, 'Let none sit with us except him who buyeth by the thousand [dinars] and upwards.' So those who were present
withdrew and there remained none but Er Reshid and his company; whereupon the slave-dealer called the damsel, after he had caused set her a
chair of fawwak, (170) furnished with Greek brocade, and it was as she were the sun shining in the clear sky. When she entered, she saluted and
sitting down, took the lute and smote upon it, after she had touched its strings and tuned it, so that all present were amazed. Then she sang thereto
the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Ask mine eyes whether slumber hath lit on their lids since the hour of your loss Or if aye on a lover they've looked.
Nay, an ye believe not their tale,.Sharper, The Idiot and the, i. 298..? ? ? ? ? My patience underneath the loss of friends and folk With pallor's sorry
garb hath clad me, comrades dear..The prefect released the man and gave him back all that the thieves had taken from him; and he laid hands on the
woman and the rest and took forth of the house treasures galore. Amongst the rest, they found the money-bag of the Turcoman sheep-merchant.
The thieves they nailed up incontinent against the wall of the house, whilst, as for the woman, they wrapped her in one of her veils and nailing her
[to a board, set her] upon a camel and went round about the town with her. Thus God razed their dwelling-places and did away from me that which
I feared. All this befell, whilst I looked on, and I saw not my friend who had saved me from them the first time, whereat I marvelled to the utterest
of marvel. However, some days afterward, he came up to me, and indeed he had renounced (130) [the world] and donned a fakir's habit; and he
saluted me and went away..Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's camp, which was pitched in the Green Meadow, by the side of the
Tigris, and none might make his way between the tents, for the much interlacement of the tent-ropes. When the prince reached the first of the tents,
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the guards and servants came out to meet him from all sides and escorted him till he drew near the sitting-place of his father, who knew of his
coming. So he issued forth of his pavilion and coming to meet his son, kissed him and made much of him. Then they returned together to the royal
pavilion and when they had seated themselves and the guards had taken up their station in attendance on them, the king said to El Abbas, "O my
son, make ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that the folk in our absence are become as they were sheep without a shepherd." El
Abbas looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when he recovered from his swoon, he improvised and recited the following
verses:.Calcutta (1814-18) Text. 183.? ? ? ? ? If in night's blackness thou hast plunged into the desert's heart And hast denied thine eyes the taste of
sleep and its delight,.When the night came, the king sat in his privy chamber and sending after the vizier, sought of him the promised story; and he
said, "Know, O august king, that.Haroun er Reshid and the Woman of the Barmecides, i. 57..Accordingly El Merouzi repaired to the market and
fetching that which he sought, returned to Er Razi's house, where he found the latter cast down in the vestibule, with his beard tied and his eyes
shut; and indeed, his colour was paled and his belly blown out and his limbs relaxed. So he deemed him in truth dead and shook him; but he spoke
not; and he took a knife and pricked him in the legs, but he stirred not. Then said Er Razi, 'What is this, O fool?' And El Merouzi answered,
'Methought thou wast dead in very sooth.' Quoth Er Razi, 'Get thee to seriousness and leave jesting.' So he took him up and went with him to the
market and collected [alms] for him that day till eventide, when he carried him back to his lodging and waited till the morrow..? ? ? ? ? f. The
Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince dccccv.So the king bade fetch the old man and he came and stood before the Sultan, who showed him the two
pearls. Quoth he, 'As for this one, it is worth a thousand dinars.' And the king said, 'So saith its owner.' 'But for this other,' continued the old man, 'it
is worth but five hundred.' The folk laughed and marvelled at his saying, and the merchant, [the owner of the second pearl], said to him, 'How can
this, which is greater of bulk and purer of water and more perfect of rondure, be less of worth than that?' And the old man answered, 'I have said
what is with me.' (208) Then said the king to him, 'Indeed, the outward appearance thereof is like unto that of the other pearl; why then is it worth
but the half of its price?' 'Yes,' answered the old man, '[its outward resembleth the other]; but its inward is corrupt.' 'Hath a pearl then an outward
and an inward?' asked the merchant, and the old man said, 'Yes. In its inward is a boring worm; but the other pearl is sound and secure against
breakage.' Quoth the merchant, 'Give us a token of this and prove to us the truth of thy saying.' And the old man answered, 'We will break the pearl.
If I prove a, liar, here is my head, and if I speak truth, thou wilt have lost thy pearl.' And the merchant said, 'I agree to that.' So they broke the pearl
and it was even as the old man had said, to wit, in its midst was a boring worm..Tuhfeh entered the bath, after she had put off her clothes, and
behold, the basin thereof was overlaid with gold set with pearls and red rubies and green emeralds and other jewels; so she extolled the perfection
of God the Most High and hallowed Him for the magnificence of that which she saw of the attributes of that bath. Then she made her ablutions in
that basin and pronouncing the Magnification of Prohibition, (207) prayed the morning prayer and what else had escaped her of prayers; (208) after
which she went out and walked in that garden among jessamine and lavender and roses and camomile and gillyflowers and thyme and violets and
sweet basil, till she came to the door of the pavilion aforesaid and sat down therein, pondering that which should betide Er Reshid after her, whenas
he should come to her pavilion and find her not. She abode sunken in the sea of her solicitude, till presently sleep took her and she slept.78. The
Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife cccxc.? ? ? ? ? p. The Foxes and the Wolf dccccxxi.? ? ? ? ? Endowed with amorous grace past any else
am I; Graceful of shape and lithe and pleasing to the eye..As we stood, behold, up came the lady, and with her a slave-girl. When she saw the
young man, she said to him, "Art thou here?" And he answered, "Yes, O my lady." Quoth she, "To-day I am bidden by this man. Wilt thou go with
us?" And he replied, "Yes." Then said she, "Thou hast brought me [hither] against my will and perforce. Wilt thou go with us in any event?" (184)
"Yes, yes," answered he and we fared on, [all three,] till we came to Er Rauzeh and entered the pavilion. The lady diverted herself awhile with
viewing its ordinance and furniture, after which she put off her [walking-]clothes and sat down [with the young man] in the goodliest and chiefest
place. Then I went forth and brought them what they should eat at the first of the day; moreover, I went out also and fetched them what they should
eat at the last of the day and brought them wine and dessert and fruits and flowers. On this wise I abode in their service, standing on my feet, and
she said not unto me, "Sit," nor "Take, eat" nor "Take, drink," what while she and the young man sat toying and laughing, and he fell to kissing her
and pinching her and hopping about upon the ground and laughing..? ? ? ? ? Yea, they'd join me in pouring forth tears and help me my woes to
lament, And like unto me they'd become all wasted and tortured and pale..Now it befell, by the ordinance of God the Most High and His
providence, that Caesar, king of the Greeks, the husband of Melik Shah's mother Shah Khatoun, [went forth to the chase that day]. He started a
head of game, he and his company, and chased it, till they came up with it by that pit, whereupon one of them lighted down from his horse, to
slaughter it, hard by the mouth of the pit. He heard a sound of low moaning from the bottom of the pit} so he arose and mounting his horse, waited
till the troops were assembled. Then he acquainted the king with this and he bade one of his servants [descend into the pit]. So the man descended
and brought out the youth [and the eunuch], aswoon..Now he had with him nought wherewithal he might cover himself; so he wrapped himself up
in one of the rugs of the mosque [and abode thus till daybreak], when the Muezzins came and finding him sitting in that case, said to him, "O
youth, what is this plight?" Quoth he, "I cast myself on your hospitality, imploring your protection from a company of folk who seek to kill me
unjustly and oppressively, without cause." And [one of] the Muezzin[s] said, "Be of good heart and cheerful eye." Then he brought him old clothes
and covered him withal; moreover, he set before him somewhat of meat and seeing upon him signs of gentle breeding, said to him, "O my son, I
grow old and desire thee of help, [in return for which] I will do away thy necessity." "Hearkening and obedience," answered Noureddin and abode
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with the old man, who rested and took his ease, what while the youth [did his service in the mosque], celebrating the praises of God and calling the
faithful to prayer and lighting the lamps and filling the ewers (28) and sweeping and cleaning out the place..? ? ? ? ? I am the champion-slayer, the
warrior without peer; My foes I slay, destroying the hosts, when I appear..108. Ali ben Tahir and the Girl Mounis ccccxxiv.? ? ? ? ? Ye're gone and
desolated by your absence is the world: Requital, ay, or substitute to seek for you 'twere vain..There was once, of old days, a king of the kings,
whose name was Azadbekht; his [capital] city was called Kuneim Mudoud and his kingdom extended to the confines of Seistan and from the
frontiers of Hindustan to the sea He had ten viziers, who ordered his state and his dominion, and he was possessed of judgment and exceeding
wisdom. One day he went forth with certain of his guards to the chase and fell in with an eunuch on horseback, holding in his hand the halter of a
mule, which he led along. On the mule's back was a litter of gold-inwoven brocade, garded about with an embroidered band set with gold and
jewels, and over against the litter was a company of horsemen. When King Azadbekht saw this, he separated himself from his companions and
making for the mule and the horsemen, questioned the latter, saying, "To whom belongeth this litter and what is therein?". The eunuch answered,
(for he knew not that he was King Azadbekht,) saying, "This litter belongeth to Isfehend, vizier to King Azadbekht, and therein is his daughter,
whom he purposeth to marry to Zad Shah the King.".? ? ? ? ? Whose streams beneath the myrtle's shade and cassia's welled amain And birds made
carol jubilant from every blossomed spray..The Fourth Day..As for the eunuch, the chamberlain, who had counselled King Dadbin [not to slay her,
but] to [cause] carry her to the desert [and there abandon her], she bestowed on him a sumptuous dress of honour and said to him, "The like of thee
it behoveth kings to hold in favour and set in high place, for that thou spokest loyally and well, and a man is still requited according to his deed."
And Kisra the king invested him with the governance of one of the provinces of his empire. Know, therefore, O king," continued the youth, "that
whoso doth good is requited therewith and he who is guiltless of sin and reproach feareth not the issue of his affair. And I, O king, am free from
guilt, wherefore I trust in God that He will show forth the truth and vouchsafe me the victory over enemies and enviers.".? ? ? ? ? The best of all
religions your love is, for in you Are love and life made easeful, untroubled and sincere..? ? ? ? ? Yea, passion raged in me and love-longing was
like To slay me; yet my heart to solace still it wrought..? ? ? ? ? Ye've drowned me in the sea of love for you; my heart Denies to be consoled for
those whom I adore..? ? ? ? ? Get thee to patience fair, if thou remember thee of that Whose issues (quoth the Merciful) are ever benedight. (89).? ?
? ? ? a. The King and his Vizier's Wife dlxxviii.King Shah Bekht and His Vizier Er Rehwan.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again
dlxxxvii.Then she mounted the mule and repairing to the palace of the Commander of the Faithful, went in to him and kissed the earth before him.
Quoth he to her, as who should make mock of her, "I doubt not but thou hast found thy lord." "By thy felicity and the length of thy continuance [on
life,]" answered she, "I have indeed found him!" Now Er Reshid was leaning back; but, when he heard this, he sat up and said to her, "By my life,
[is this thou sayest] true?" "Ay, by thy life!" answered she; and he said, "Bring him into my presence, so I may see him." But she replied, "O my
lord, there have betided him many stresses and his charms are changed and his favour faded; and indeed the Commander of the Faithful vouchsafed
me a month; wherefore I will tend him the rest of the month and then bring him to do his service to the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth Er
Reshid, "True; the condition was for a month; but tell me what hath betided him." "O my lord," answered she, "may God prolong thy continuance
and make Paradise thy place of returning and thy harbourage and the fire the abiding-place of thine enemies, when he presenteth himself to pay his
respects to thee, he will expound to thee his case and will name unto thee those who have wronged him; and indeed this is an arrear that is due to
the Commander of the Faithful, in (41) whom may God fortify the Faith and vouchsafe him the mastery over the rebel and the froward!".? ? ? ? ?
And to the birds' descant in the foredawns, From out the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.Jest of a Thief, A Merry, ii. 186..So he arose and taking
his weaving gear, sold it and bought with the price drugs and simples and wrought himself a carpet, with which they set out and journeyed to a
certain village, where they took up their abode. Then the man donned a physician's habit and fell to going round about the hamlets and villages and
country parts; and he began to earn his living and make gain. Their affairs prospered and their case was bettered; wherefore they praised God for
their present ease and the village became to them a home..Bekhtzeman, Story of King, i. 115..105. El Feth ben Khacan and El Mutawekkil
ccccxix.? ? ? ? ? b. The Controller's Story cxix.When the morning morrowed, the first who presented himself before the Amir was the Cadi Amin el
Hukm, leaning on two of his black slaves; and he was crying out and calling [on God] for aid and saying, "O crafty and perfidious Amir, thou
depositedst with me a woman [yesternight] and broughtest her into my house and my dwelling-place, and she arose [in the night] and took from me
the good of the little orphans, (96) six great bags, [containing each a thousand dinars, (97) and made off;] but as for me, I will say no more to thee
except in the Sultan's presence." (98) When the Master of the Police heard these words, he was troubled and rose and sat down; then he took the
Cadi and seating him by his side, soothed him and exhorted him to patience, till he had made an end of talk, when he turned to the officers and
questioned them. They fixed the affair on me and said, "We know nothing of this affair but from Captain Muineddin." So the Cadi turned to me and
said, "Thou wast of accord with this woman, for she said she came from the Citadel.".And when she had made an end of her song, she wept sore..?
? ? ? ? In my tears I have a witness; when I call thee to my mind, Down my cheeks they run like torrents, and I cannot stay their flight..? ? ? ? ? a.
The Cat and the Mouse dcix.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Ox and the Ass.? ? ? ? ? Tirewomen to the bride, who whiskers, ay, and beard Upon her face
produce, they never would assign. (194).19. Hassan of Bassora and the King's Daughter of the Jinn cclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of
Sindbad the Sailor.But she said, 'There is a thing wherewith we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to thee.' 'What
is that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will bring thee a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her heart and
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question her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this unto thee and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his nurse,
'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So she arose and going in to the queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This night
the king will come in to thee and do thou feign thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen
thanked her and the old woman went away and fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the king..So the highwayman took the saddle-bags and
offered to kill the traveller, who said, "What is this? Thou hast no blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter incumbent [on thee].
Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay thee;" whereupon the traveller dismounted from his horse and grovelled on the earth, beseeching the robber
and speaking him fair. The latter hearkened not to his prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised his eyes and seeing a
francolin flying over him,] said, in his agony," O francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for indeed I have given
him all that was with me and besought him to let me go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou witness against
him, for God is not unmindful of that which is done of the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote him and cut off his
head..? ? ? ? ? c. Abou Sabir ccccxlviii.? ? ? ? ? a. The Ox and the Ass.Bunducdari (El) and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir
Rukneddin Bibers, ii. 117..66. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Zubeideh dclii.They have departed, but the steads yet full of them
remain, ii. 239..Presently, El Abbas looked out of the window of the saloon and saw thereby a house of goodly ordinance, lofty of building and
abounding in chambers, with two upper stories; but therein was no sign of inhabitants. So he said to the merchant, "Indeed, thou exceedest in doing
us honour; but, by Allah, I will not eat of thy victual till thou tell me what is the reason of the emptiness of yonder house." "O my lord," answered
the other, "that was El Ghitrif's house and he was admitted to the mercy of God (79) and left none other heir than myself; so it became mine, and by
Allah, if thou hast a mind to sojourn in Baghdad, do thou take up thine abode in this house, so thou mayst be in my neighbourhood; for that indeed
my heart inclineth unto thee with love and I would have thee never absent from my sight, so I may still have my fill of thee and hearken to thy
speech." El Abbas thanked him and said to him, "Indeed, thou art friendly in thy speech and exceedest [in courtesy] in thy discourse, and needs
must I sojourn in Baghdad. As for the house, if it like thee, I will abide therein; so take of me its price.".Quoth Ishac, 'Indeed, this was of thy fair
fortune. By Allah, I know not that which thou knowest in this craft!' Then he arose and going to a chest, brought out therefrom striped clothes of
great price, netted with jewels and great pearls, and said to her, 'In the name of God, don these, O my lady Tuhfeh.' So she arose and donned those
clothes and veiled herself and went up [with Ishac] to the palace of the Khalifate, where he made her stand without, whilst he himself went in to the
Commander of the Faithful (with whom was Jaafer the Barmecide) and kissing the earth before him, said to him, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I
have brought thee a damsel, never saw eyes her like for excellence in singing and touching the lute; and her name is Tuhfeh." (186) 'And where,'
asked Er Reshed, 'is this Tuhfeh, who hath not her like in the world?' Quoth Ishac, 'Yonder she stands, O Commander of the Faithful;' and he
acquainted the Khalif with her case from first to last. Then said Er Reshid, 'It is a marvel to hear thee praise a slave-girl after this fashion. Admit
her, so we may see her, for that the morning may not be hidden.'.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xlii.? ? ? ? ? Yea, and black slaves he
proffered me and slave-girls big with child And steeds of price, with splendid arms and trappings rich bedight..? ? ? ? ? So be thou kind to me, for
love my body wasteth sore, The thrall of passion I'm become its fires consume me quite..Hindbad the Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and, iii. 199..? ? ? ?
? c. Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo Police cccxliv.? ? ? ? ? How long shall I, in weariness, for this estrangement pine, What while the spies of
severance (106) do watch me all the night?.87. El Mamoun and the Pyramids of Egypt cccxcviii.Presently, the old woman came in to her and saw
her sitting at Aboulhusn's head, weeping and lamenting; and when she saw the old woman, she cried out and said to her, "See what hath betided
me! Indeed, Aboulhusn is dead and hath left me alone and forlorn!" Then she cried out and tore her clothes and said to the old woman, "O my
mother, how good he was!" Quoth the other, "Indeed thou art excused, for thou wast used to him and he to thee." Then she considered what
Mesrour had reported to the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh and said to her, "Indeed, Mesrour goeth about to sow discord between the Khalif and the
Lady Zubeideh." "And what is the [cause of] discord, O my mother?" asked Nuzhet el Fuad. "O my daughter," answered the old woman, "Mesrour
came to the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh and gave them news of thee that thou wast dead and that Aboulhusn was well. "And Nuzhet el Fuad said
to her, "O my aunt, I was with my lady but now and she gave me a hundred dinars and a piece of silk; and now see my condition and that which
hath befallen me! Indeed, I am bewildered, and how shall I do, and I alone, forlorn? Would God I had died and he had lived!".Malice, Of Envy and,
i. 125..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the sixth and seventh dresses and clad her in youths' apparel, whereupon she came forward, swaying
coquettishly from side to side; and indeed she ravished wits and hearts and ensorcelled with her glances [all who looked on her]. She shook her
sides and wagged her hips, then put her hair on the hilt of her sword and went up to King Shehriyar, who embraced her, as the hospitable man
embraces the guest, and threatened her in her ear with the taking of the sword; and indeed she was even as saith of her the poet in these verses:.The
old woman returned to the man and told him what the damsel said; and he lusted after her, by reason of her beauty and her repentance; so he took
her to wife, and when he went in to her, he loved her and she also loved him. On this wise they abode a great while, till one day he questioned her
of the cause of a mark (13) he espied on her body, and she said, 'I know nought thereof save that my mother told me a marvellous thing concerning
it.' 'What was that?' asked he, and she answered, 'She avouched that she gave birth to me one night of the nights of the winter and despatched a
hired man, who was with us, in quest of fire for her. He was absent a little while and presently returning, took me and slit my belly and fled. When
my mother saw this, affliction overcame her and compassion possessed her; so she sewed up my belly and tended me till, by the ordinance of God
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(to whom belong might and majesty), the wound healed up.".After this, she abode with the four queens, till they arose and entered the palace,
where she found the candles lit and ranged in candlesticks of gold and silver and censing-vessels of gold and silver, filled with aloes-wood and
ambergris, and there were the kings of the Jinn sitting. So she saluted them, kissing the earth before them and doing them worship; and they
rejoiced in her and in her sight. Then she ascended [the estrade] and sat down upon her chair, whilst King Es Shisban and King El Muzfir and
Queen Louloueh and [other] the kings of the Jinn sat on chairs, and they brought tables of choice, spread with all manner meats befitting kings.
They ate their fill; after which the tables were removed and they washed their hands and wiped them with napkins. Then they brought the
wine-service and set on bowls and cups and flagons and hanaps of gold and silver and beakers of crystal and gold; and they poured out the wines
and filled the flagons..When El Muradi heard of his release, he betook himself to the chief of the police and said to him, "O our lord, we are not
assured from yonder youth, [the Damascene], for that he hath been released from prison and we fear lest he complain of us." Quoth the prefect,
"How shall we do?" And El Muradi answered, saying, "I will cast him into a calamity for thee." Then he ceased not to follow the young Damascene
from place to place till he came up with him in a strait place and a by-street without an issue; whereupon he accosted him and putting a rope about
his neck, cried out, saying, "A thief!" The folk flocked to him from all sides and fell to beating and reviling Noureddin, whilst he cried out for
succour, but none succoured him, and El Muradi still said to him, "But yesterday the Commander of the Faithful released thee and to-day thou
stealest!" So the hearts of the folk were hardened against him and El Muradi carried him to the master of police, who bade cut off his hand..Then
she changed the measure and the mode [and played] so that she amazed the wits of those who were present, and Queen Es Shuhba was moved to
mirth and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight!' Then she returned to the first mode and improvised the following verses on the water-lily:.61.
Abou Nuwas with the three Boys and the Khalif Haroun er Reshid ccclxxxi.Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'By Allah, O Sheikh, my sister Tuhfeh is
indeed unique among the folk of her time, and I hear that she singeth upon all sweet- scented flowers.' 'Yes, O my lady,' answered Iblis, 'and I am
in the utterest of wonderment thereat. But there remaineth somewhat of sweet-scented flowers, that she hath not besung, such as the myrtle and the
tuberose and the jessamine and the moss-rose and the like.' Then he signed to her to sing upon the rest of the flowers, that Queen Es Shuhba might
hear, and she said, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and played thereon in many modes, then returned to the first mode and sang the
following verses:.70. Aboulaswed and his squinting Slave-girl ccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? Where is a man's resource and what can he do? It is the
Almighty's will; we most submit..So the sharper took the two thousand dinars and made off; and when he was gone, the merchant said to his friend,
the [self-styled] man of wit and intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like unto the hawk and the locust.' 'What was their case?' asked
the other; and the merchant said,.? ? ? ? ? Nay, at daybreak I drink of the wind-freshened wine And prostrate me (59) instead in the dawn-whitened
air..There was once a king of the kings of Hind, who was goodly of polity, praiseworthy in administration, just to his subjects, beneficent to men of
learning and piety and asceticism and devoutness and worship and shunning traitors and froward folk and those of lewd life. On this wise of polity
he abode in his kingship what God the Most High willed of days and hours and years, and he married the daughter of his father's brother, a
beautiful and lovesome woman, endowed with brightness and perfection, who had been reared in the king's house in splendour and delight. She
bore him two sons, the comeliest that might be of boys. Then came fore-ordained fate, which there is no warding off, and God the Most High raised
up against the king another king, who came forth upon his realm, and all the folk of the city, who had a mind unto evil and lewdness, joined
themselves unto him. So he fortified himself against the king and made himself master of his kingdom, putting his troops to the rout and slaying his
guards..84. Dibil el Khuzai with the Lady and Muslim ben el Welid dclxx."Know, O my lord," answered she, "that I am a maiden oppressed of my
father, for that he misspeaketh of me and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou wear rich clothes; for thou and the
slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth galore, [and saith not on this wise
but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is loath to marry me,] lest he be put to somewhat of charge in
my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and lacking nothing of the goods of the
world." "Who is thy father," asked the young merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief Cadi of the Supreme Court,
under whose hand are all the Cadis who administer justice in this city."
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